FACULTY COUNCIL MINUTES
December 10, 2024
Slevitch called the meeting to order with the following members present: Barker, Boileau, Crick, Daglaris, Eisenberg, Emerson, Fitzgerald, Gardner, Glenn, Hildebrand, Hoff, Joshi, Knapp, Lawson, McGlynn, McMaughan, Olsen, Parkison, Perkins, Pranger, Riley, Warren, Weiser, Yates, and Yough. 
Also present: Baker, S., Chung, R., Colquhoun, C., Francisco, C., Hawkins, C., Horton, M., Howerton, K., Lacombe, V., Mendez, J., Mindedahl, P., Peaster, R., Royer, T., Thomason, K. and White, C. 
Absent: Fathepure, Gonzalez, Haley and Jadeja.

HIGHLIGHTS	  
												 
 
Special Reports: 
University Club – Coral White………………………….………………………………..
Chris Francisco – Ten Year Reaffirmation of Institutional Accreditation from HLC……
President’s Report and Comments on matters of interest to the faculty – President Shrum……..
Provost’s report on Recommendations made by the Faculty Council and Comments on matters of interest to the Faculty – Provost Mendez………………………………..................................... 
Vice-Presidents’ Reports and Comments on matters of interest to the faculty…………………… 
Faculty Council Chair’s Report…………………………………………………………………… 
Reports of Liaison Representatives  
Emeriti……………………………………………………………………………………. 
Staff Advisory Council…………………………………………………………………… 
Graduate Council.………………………………………………………………………… 
Student Government Association………………………………………………………… 
Graduate and Professional Student Government Association……………………………. 
Reports of Standing and Special Committees  
Academic Standards and Policies ……………………………………….………………...	
Access and Community Impact ……………………………………………………………
Athletic, Health and Wellness ………..………………………………….……………….. 
Budget …………………………………………………………………….……………..... 
Campus Facilities, Safety and Security ………………………………….……………...…
Career Track…………..………………………………………………….…………………	
Faculty ………………………………………………………………….…………………..	
Long-Range Planning and Information Technology ………………….……………...……
Research ……………………………………………………………….………………...…
Retirement and Fringe Benefits ……………………………………….……………...……	
Rules and Procedures ………………………………………………….……………...……	
Student Affairs and Learning Resources …………………………….………………….... 
												 

Slevitch welcomed everyone to the meeting, established that a quorum was present, and brought the meeting to order. Slevitch asked those present to sign the attendance sheet. Slevitch asked everyone on Zoom to please put their name in the chat so their attendance can be recorded. Slevitch asked if those on Zoom can hear OK.  Seeing positive response, Slevitch asked anyone who has a question to raise their hand or type their question in the chat. Please direct your questions to Perkins who is watching the chat. He will then communicate the question(s) to the group. Slevitch reminded everyone to please set their microphones to mute. Slevitch stated the first item of business was the approval of the November 12, 2024 minutes. These were electronically distributed and are available on the Faculty Council website. Slevitch asked for corrections or objections to the approval of the minutes. Seeing none, stated the minutes are approved. Slevitch stated the second item of business is adoption of the agenda which was also electronically distributed and is also available on the Faculty Council website. Slevitch asked if there were any corrections to the agenda. Seeing none, Slevitch asked for a motion to adopt the agenda. Yough moved and McMaughan seconded the motion. Slevitch stated that it had been moved and seconded to adopt the agenda. Slevitch asked those in favor to enter their vote in the chat. Those opposed do the same. Motion passed and the agenda was adopted. Slevitch stated we have two special reports today. The first is Coral White from the University Club.   

Special Reports:

A.  University Club – Coral White

White stated that she is the Executive Administrative Associate to Crystal Loudon in Human Resources (HR). Loudon is the Chief HR officer and Assistant Vice President for HR. White has worked on campus for over 36 years. White is serving as the President this year of the University Club (U-Club) this year as well as the President for next year. White stated that the purpose of the U-Club is to bring together faculty and staff from across campus who would not normally get to interact with each other. White has met so many people from different areas of campus, different colleges and divisions as a member of the U-Club over the past few years. The U-Club holds a monthly social event at the State Room in the Piano Lounge on the fourth Thursday. If anyone is interested in learning more about the U-Club, White left information cards on the table for everyone to take. The card has their website listed. White stated they have done some fun things this year: tour of the new Ag Building, tour of the library, charcuterie class, wine tastings with food pairings, brunch at Taylor’s Restaurant, a walking tour of the formal gardens and the native corridor. They wrapped up the year with a holiday party at Legacy Village. White shared some of the events being thrown around for 2025: baseball game at O’Brate Stadium, brunch at Hatch, beer and maybe whiskey tasting tour and a Valentine’s event on February 15th at the Monarch. White stated that the basic membership to the U-Club is a deal. $50 for the year for faculty, staff, retirees, alumni and graduate students. White stated most events are free but that some of the events do have a co-pay of around $40, such as for the wine tasting and food pairing event. Each member receives a laminated membership card which you get discounts at six businesses here in town: Little Shop of Flowers, the Monarch, Brown’s Bottle Shop, Stone Cloud, Persimmon Bakery and one more. White stated that if anyone is interested in joining, they are taking memberships now for 2025. You can contact her with any questions. White opened the floor to questions. Seeing none, Slevitch moved to our second Special Report from Chris Francisco.

B. Chris Francisco – Ten Year Reaffirmation of Institutional Accreditation from HLC

Francisco presented the following PowerPoint to the Council members regarding OSU’s accreditation visit which is scheduled for April of 2026.



If you're like I was earlier in my academic career, I kind of thought institutional accreditation for an R1 university, and for an institution that's a large institution in a major athletic conference would sort of be a pro forma sort of thing. It's anything but that. And so, fortunately, we have a lot of very capable people. I'm here with Dr. Ryan Chung, who is our assistant Vice Provost for accreditation, assessment and testing who have been working on this and are organizing this effort. And we're trying to be very well prepared. We started about 2 years in advance of the site visit date to try to get everything all together, and just want to involve faculty council as much as possible in giving us any feedback that you sort of have along the way. Francisco stated that each institution of higher education has to be accredited to receive Federal funding student aid. This is one of the reasons this is really important for us. Obviously it certainly affects institutional reputation as well to be accredited. Our accreditor and the accreditor of the institutions in the State of Oklahoma is the Higher Learning Commission, the HLC. We do a full site review every 10 years, and our last one was in 2015. Our upcoming visit is in April of 2026, as I mentioned, and this is a pretty rigorous review process. It goes deeply into what our practices are, whether our practices and what we accomplish are in line with our mission and our strategy. And so that's kind of what we want to demonstrate to HLC.

There are 5 criteria right now on which HLC evaluates us. We anticipate, by the end of next fall, that criterion 3 and criterion 4 (per slice 3) will be combined into one, and we're sort of proceeding with that in mind. But making sure that in case that doesn't happen, we're still prepared to do both criterion 3 and criterion 4 separately. You can see the basic outline of what it is that we need to demonstrate that our mission serves the public good, and that we have aligned our strategy with our mission, that we act with integrity and ethical and responsible conduct. Two different criteria that we anticipate will be combined are teaching and learning, and what sort of quality we provide, and what sort of resources we have as well as institutional effectiveness, resources, and planning. Do we have the resources to carry out our mission? And do we do that in the way that we that we advertise that we do? We have a group of people working on this right now. We have a steering committee that was formed roughly two years before the site visit date, and that's comprised of people across campus who have a very good knowledge of the institution and what's going on at the institution. They can direct us in such a way that we can find the information that we need, the resources that we need and can explain to HLC what's going on on campus. Francisco gave the following example: one member of the steering committee is Stephen Clark. Clark is valuable, not only for his great sort of knowledge of the institution and his skill, but because he's worn so many different hats at this institution. He's been a faculty member. He's been a department head. He's currently a Senior Associate Dean who works with graduate programs, research faculty issues. He was chair of Faculty Council. He serves as the faculty athletics representative. There are a lot of different areas in which he has worked where he can say, I know what's happened historically, in these areas, or I know to whom you should talk if you want to get information about this. The members of the steering committee are faculty and staff across campus, who are well positioned to do that sort of thing and try to provide us some guidance as to where we need to go to create this argument. For each of the criteria we have a subcommittee, again composed of faculty and staff who have specialized knowledge in those areas. They are able to provide us with more specific content than the steering committee members, although there are steering committee members on each of these subcommittees who are facilitating them. They are able to take an outline of what an argument usually looks like for HLC and fill in what the evidence is that we should go gather to provide to HLC. They tell us what we ought to be looking for. There is a writing and editing team made up of some faculty and some staff who will put all this together. They will take the information gathered by the subcommittees and the steering committee, put it in a nice package in the format that HLC wants, and get everything ready to be able to present to HLC.

Francisco briefly explained what's been done. So far, we have looked back, of course, at the 2015 argument and a 2020 document that is involved in this process, we created a timeline for the entire process convened the steering committee and the criterion subcommittees. The subcommittees spent a bunch of time this fall kind of filling in those outlines that I mentioned ago with pointers to content-relevant information that we should be considering as we're gathering information. Francisco stated we have a word limit on this document. We can't say everything that should go into it that is done at the University. But the most important points we really need to highlight to show that we're satisfying what HLC wants to see us do. We're planning for proceeding next year, so we will have our HSE staff liaison visit campus in late 2025 to have some initial discussions with her. We're planning to do a mock site visit in early 2026 with some peer reviewers from peer institutions, so that we can go through that process. We go through a mock site visit to see where we have weaknesses, where are we already okay, and what do we need to fix before we have the team coming here in April.

There are plenty of opportunities for faculty involvement in this. If you're interested in learning more about the accreditation process, you can see our website for accreditation that Chung and his team have kindly put together. The HSC website has a lot of information about their process and their criteria. If you have questions, comments, things that you think we should be really looking at, please feel free to write to Chung or me, and we can certainly listen to that and incorporate that in what we're preparing. We will continue over the next year and a half. This communication with the Faculty Council will keep you updated as to what's going on. There will also be campus-wide communications that will go out. We're going to Staff Advisory Council tomorrow to make sure they're also in the loop and aware of what's going on. There will also be an open forum for faculty during that site visit where you can interact directly with the reviewers from HLC.
Francisco opened the floor to questions. Yough stated he thought the mock trial process is a brilliant idea and he is wondering what individuals from the various institutions you will be targeting. Francisco stated that would be people who are HLC peer reviewers from our peer institutions who would not be the ones chosen for our site visit. For example, other Big 12 institutions, people who are employed at those institutions who do go on these HLC site visits. If they're not chosen for our site visit, they'd be a good resource for us to bring in.
Knapp said when he looks at the criteria it seems to completely ignore our role as a research institution. And I'm just curious if that's always been the case. President Shrum outlined at the November meeting that she and the President of OU have been making the case to the Board of Regents, that we're a different type of institution. It seems like we're being held in a similar accreditation process that's uniform across all of higher Ed in the State. Francisco stated first HLC accredits all different types of institutions. They're the creditor for the institutions in the State of Oklahoma. So you would not expect research to be a criterion that is particularly called out in that if they're accrediting regional institutions that don't have the sort of research reputation that we do, or the research mission. But what I would say is that it's all implicit in what our mission is. Our mission includes serving the state, the nation, and the world in conducting path breaking research. And we have said that in our mission, and that's part of our OSU Strategy. What the peer reviewers will be looking at is, do we fulfill that mission that we've set out for ourselves? Does the strategy align with that mission? And are we organizing our practices in such a way that we carry out the intent from that mission from that strategy? Knapp stated that it appears there is a way navigate this within the structure of our accreditation. Francisco stated yes, because that's one of the pillars of what we do here at OSU. Francsico stated it's not going to show up so much in criterion 3 or criterion 4. But at the same time, we do incorporate research into our teaching and learning. We have a lot of experiential learning. We've emphasized undergraduate research. We've tried to show how our research is community engaged. So all of those things will show up in that way. Hoff stated there was a law passed in Oklahoma that severely impacts our practices around DEI activities. Do you think that is a risk for this accreditation or not at all, there's no overlap. Francisco stated first, I think the law was more restrictive in terms of K through 12 than it was in Higher Ed. It has a bigger impact in that area. I think what we will endeavor to show HLC is that what we are doing is consistent with our mission and whatever constraints that we have we're operating within those, and we're providing the best possible education we can to our students. Slevitch asked how do you see the role of Faculty Council in this process, and maybe you can also let us know what kind of artifacts and metrics would be helpful in this process. Francsico thinks the subcommittees, as they're working to fill in what we need will be reaching out to individuals on campus who can provide that sort of information. And so right now, what we've done is we've kind of gone through the outline and listed things that we think would be useful, but we haven't gone out and gotten the details yet. Francisco believes what they will be doing is reaching out to folks. Shared Governance is one of the things that that shows up in he believes criterion 5, where we're talking about institutional effectiveness and how that shared governance process works. That's going to be an obvious area that Faculty Council would be useful. But I also think, just in general, you all know what's going on in your area. And as we're gathering evidence for what we can provide the HLC we're probably not providing something at the level of a sample assignment or something like that. But we will be talking about general practices that exist in the colleges, and how we educate students, how we conduct research, how we engage with our community. And you all are people who know about those sorts of things. And so we can reach out in that way. Knapp stated there is a lot of media coverage about potential changes that may be taking place at the Federal level as far as education goes. Are you looking at potential ways that those changes might impact the accreditation process going forward?
Francisco stated we're always cognizant of that. I would say that I don't anticipate before our site visit occurs, that we would have a radical change in that. The last time there were efforts to change Federal accreditation processes, they tended to get tied up in court for a long time, so I would not anticipate that we'd have any sort of major switch before our site visit. Certainly, if we do, we'll be ready to pivot.

Slevitch stated that President Shrum could not be with us today so there is no report so we will move on to the Provost Report.  

Provost’s report on recommendations made by the Faculty Council and comments on matters of interest to the faculty - Provost Mendez: 

Provost Mendez stated there is only one recommendation that we have worked our way through. It has finally been approved. This is the University Academic regulation revisions to 3.1 0 and 3.11. Mendez is excited that we'll start next semester with a clean slate.
Mendez feels that everyone is thinking desperately about closing out this semester as well as a long weekend of commencement activities coming up. Mendez is excited to close out this semester with a lot of momentum. Across the hall we have our last candidate for the associate Provost of the Arts, which she has talked about a few times. We are excited to end the semester and have an offer out imminently on that position. The search committee for our Vice President of Student Affairs met today. That was exciting. Martin Baker, of Baker and Buffkin Associates, is leading that search. We convened today. Nominations are already occurring. Applications are coming in. We'll most likely extend that into the start of January, just because very few people are reviewing applications. Shannon Baker is chairing that committee with Karen Chen, Vice President of Enrollment Management. We love working with Martin. He's been really good to us and has done a lot of searches here, so he knows the campus extremely well.

One comment in relation to a question that Jim had for Chris, President Shrum's remarks at the November meeting weren't intended/related to HLC. What she was saying about OU and OSU, though, is that as the two research institutions for the State of Oklahoma right now, how we are funded by the State Regents. It is a legislative appropriation to the State Regents, then the State Regents have one funding formula that they apply across all universities, colleges, and her argument is, you can't reduce us down to a singular metric generally just based on student credit hours or teaching when we as a research institution with OU do so much more, and it's more expensive to do a lot of the things that we do. And that's really where her argument is. Nothing on HLC. But really working with the State Regents and saying that we do need some sort of adjustment in that funding formula, because you can't say that one metric, and funding us by the number of students we have, is really the same across all institutions at this point. Knapp stated that his point was that the same logic could well apply to the accreditation process. Mendez said what she knows about accreditation is, I don't think we want to open up any sort of door and have any multiple areas of accreditation. It's a rigorous process. As Francisco said, we thought you would think this is performant. It's not. It's very rigorous. We're planning years ahead of time. It is robust, and I do think again it's mission driven. Mendez opened the floor for questions. Seeing none, said thank you all. Close out the semester in a great fashion. Thank you for all you're doing.

Faculty Council Chair’s Report: 

Slevitch stated that she has been primarily focused on the grievances that we had this semester.
She is also trying to reestablish contacts with faculty councilors from various colleges. Slevitch stated that it looks like there is a disconnect. Perkins and I are planning on attending faculty council meetings in different colleges so we can get to know them better. We are also trying to get liaisons from those faculty councils to combine all efforts instead of working in parallel.
That's everything from me. And we move to reports of liaison representatives.

Report of Liaison Representatives: 
 
a. Emeriti – Tom Royer
The November Monday Night Meeting was held on Nov. 4; our Guest Speaker was Lt. Col. Michael Cheatham, Commander of OSU’s Air Force ROTC, along with Cadet Emma Fowler sharing her perspective and experiences with the ROTC at OSU. 

A new slate of Officers will be voted in at the November meeting and Announced at our December Monday Night Meeting. They include Joyce Sherrer for President Elect, Gary Clark for VP Programs (three year term 2025-26-27), and Liz Tarbutton for Treasurer (three year term 2005-26-27) Second Term for Council Members (three year term 2025-26-27) are Sue Williams and Ray Huhnke, and First Term Council Member (2025-26-27) is Gladeen Allred. Robert Grallman will replace Gary Clark for one year (2025).

We will be entertained at our December Monday Night meeting by the Stillwater High School’s Chorus, which will be performing several songs from their Christmas Show.  We acknowledge the passing of John Deveny https://emeriti.okstate.edu/in-memory/deveny_john.pdf , Kao Jones https://emeriti.okstate.edu/in-memory/jones_kayo.pdf  and Harold Mace https://emeriti.okstate.edu/in-memory/mace_harold.pdf .  
A reminder of dues for annual renewal of emeriti membership is being requested.

b. Staff Advisory Council – Sam Morse – No Report
c. Graduate Council – Veronique Lacombe
Graduate Faculty Status Results – 58 faculty members have been approved as Graduate Faculty (Associate Member level 1-3) by the 6 Subject Matter Groups and Graduate Council. 
The following Academic Program Committee (APC) items were reviewed and approved at the November Graduate Faculty Council
• New Program: Artificial Intelligence - Computer Engineering, MS
• New Program: Artificial Intelligence - Computer Science, MS
• New Program: Artificial Intelligence - Health Care Administration, MS
• Change of Program Name: Health, Recreation, and Human Performance - Health and Human Performance, PhD
• Other Modification (change of CIP Code): Digital Forensics & Incident Response, GCRT
• Other Modification (change of CIP Code): Forensic Crime Analysis, GCRT
• Other Modification (change of CIP Code): Forensic Threat Assessment and Management, GCRT
• Program Requirement Change: Nutritional Sciences - Dietetics Practice, MS
• Program Requirement Change: Nutritional Sciences - Dietetics Research, MS
• Program Requirement Change: Nutritional Sciences - Nutrition, MS
• Change of Program Name, Other Modification (removing UG courses, replacing with GR courses): Recreation Management and Recreational Therapy, MS
• Change of Program Name, Other Modification (change in required courses): Health, Recreation, and Human Performance - Leisure Studies, PhD
Round Up Rebuild - IT has begun working on rebuilding Round UP and merging it with Banner and Slate. Delivery date is anticipated in Spring 2025.
Upcoming deadlines
• Graduate Commencement Friday, December 13. Faculty volunteers are welcome.
d. Student Government Association – Sam Hiltz
At the Oklahoma Intercollegiate Legislature fall session, Oklahoma State students received awards for best overall delegation, best senate delegation, best house delegation, and placed 1st and 2nd in MOOT.
SGA had its last meeting of the semester on November 20th. At this meeting, a new cabinet position was created, the Director of Accessibility.
SGA is hosting a winter coat drive from November 18th - December 6th benefiting Wings of Hope, Mission of Hope, and the Campus Closet.
e. Graduate & Professional Student Government Association – Marcia Sun
GPSGA Graduation Stoles 

GPSGA is delighted to honor its former and current representatives, liaisons, and officers graduating this semester by offering the opportunity to borrow graduation stoles for the Fall 2024 commencement on December 13. 
· GPSGA Graduation Stole Checkout Process
· Complete the Graduation Stole Checkout Form.
· Stoles can be picked up at the Graduate Success Center, located in 101 General Academic Building.
· Stoles must be returned to the Graduate Success Center one week after the graduation commencement.

GPSGA Assistance/Grant/Fund Information 

The Fall 2024 Post Conference Report for the GPSGA Travel Assistance and the Post Event Visual Report for the Co-Sponsorship Fund are now open. Please submit the relevant documents to support the applications to Canvas. All application forms and assignments are available on the GPSGA Canvas page. The Finance Committee will review all applications at the end of the semester, as previously conducted, and applicants will be notified via email of approval decisions after all applications have been collected and evaluated.  

GPSGA Committee Assignment - Fall 2024 

The committee assignments for all GPSGA representatives and liaisons are available to view on the GPSGA Community Canvas page. 
GPSGA Phoenix Awards 
The GPSGA Phoenix Award applications are open from October 28, 2024, to March 10, 2025. 
Four Categories of the Phoenix Awards:
· Doctoral Student Phoenix Award
· Master’s Student Phoenix Award
· Graduate Teaching Assistant Award
· Graduate Faculty Phoenix Award
Late submissions will not be accepted. Please review the criteria and complete the form accurately. The application is available on GPSGA Community on Canvas via Microsoft Forms. Please note only one attempt is allowed, and applicants can apply for only one category.

REPORTS OF STANDING AND SPECIAL COMMITTEES:
 
a.  Academic Standards and Policies: Mike Yough – Update
Yough stated the committee met on November 7th. We checked in with our liaisons to GEAC as week as our Faculty Council working group in ITLE. We also crafted initiatives for the spring to look at which include revisiting/examining course objectives and taking a closer look at some of the General Education requirements.
 
b.  Access and Community Impact: Ravi Jadeja – No Report

c.  Athletics: Aric Warren – Update
Warren stated the committee met last November 19th and just to kind of build on our ongoing work in question this year in terms of mental health resources and access to availability to those resources on campus not only for students, but also for faculty. We invited a guest speaker from Human Resources (HR), Amy Hoy, to come and met with our group to discuss some of the different options available that are provided through our HR healthcare benefits. She had outlined some of these benefits. She talked about a program called Guidance Resources which offers six free visits with a therapist or a psychologist.  If these visits then will persist beyond those six free visits, then there are virtual options available for continuation, or they will pair that individual with a healthcare professional within the surrounding area who will accept our insurance plan. This includes any kind of mental health, behavioral health kinds of concerns. Additionally, there are options for marriage, therapy and marriage counseling available on the six sessions kind of format.  Additionally, for people that utilize our healthcare plan there are six sessions available through Guidance Resources. This is six free sessions per diagnosis. So, if an individual has more than one health diagnosis, then there's six free visits available for each medical diagnosis. She also talked about the new Resilient Plan which is available for OSU members. The plan has over 70 specialties. This is the in-house option located by Lakeview and Perkins Road, where there's access to 70 different specialties. However, they currently do not have any psychological services available through that particular plan. There are also telehealth options available through our health care coverage, particularly through the Blue Option Plan. This one is called MD Live. There is a $10 virtual visit cost, and that's for those individuals that subscribe to the lower deductible plan. We want to identify what's available for faculty on campus. Are they aware of these resources, are they utilizing the resources that are made available? We are utilizing this to help guide our next steps in terms of a survey and what type of questions that we're going to utilize, to poll the faculty based on access to these types of healthcare resources. We asked Hoy if she was aware of any kind of comparison for the healthcare resources we have available for mental health areas and concerns. We asked her how we compare to other peer institutions, and how do we compare to other Big 12 schools regarding access to these resources or resources that are provided for their faculty. These are our next steps. Our plan for the spring is to formalize that more into some more data gathering and of the faculty.

d.  Budget: Brad Lawson – Update
Lawson stated no specific action items to report. But our Budget Committee is very active, having a lot of discussions about salary, salary compression, and also be more involved in the budgeting process, moving forward. Hopefully, our goal is to come back to Faculty Council in the spring after we talk to administration with possible ideas or proposals for how OSU might address both these items, basically possible salary increases or the compression inversion. 

e.   Campus Facilities, Safety, and Security: Patrick Daglaris – No Report

f. Career Track: Jennifer Glenn – Update
Glenn stated the committee continues to meet on the 1st Friday of every month. A meeting was held on December the 6th.  One of the main things we're working on right now is working with Jim Knapp and the Faculty Committee on edits to a couple of policies that also impact career track faculty. One of these being the workload assignment of faculty members and the reappointment and promotion for ranked faculty. So right now, our committee is providing feedback to the faculty committee and working very closely with them to help this move forward. 

g. Faculty: James Knapp – Update
Knapp stated the Faculty Committee continues their work on responding to the changes of the Constitution with General Faculty, where we added the Career Track faculty last year. Today, we bring before you a recommendation for a change in the composition of the Faculty Committee, as recorded in the Faculty Council bylaws. This is part of your
agenda. It's adding one sentence to the existing description of the composition of the Faculty Committee to include the term at least one member of the committee shall be from the Career Track faculty. That means chosen from either one of three Faculty Council members on the committee, or three General Faculty members on the committee. The rationale below is that most of the standing committees revised their composition and charge in the academic year of 2022/2023. We deferred that in anticipation of a change to the standing of the Career Track faculty. This recommendation brings the Faculty Committee in line with university policy about having representation from Career Track faculty. We bring this recommendation to a vote of the Faculty Council, and if approved, will go into effect immediately. Slevitch asked for questions/discussion. Seeing none, Slevitch asked for a motion to approve the proposed change. Yough moved and Yates seconded the motion. Slevitch stated that it has been moved and seconded that we approve the changes. All in favor of the motion. Say, aye. Those online please enter your vote in the chat. Those opposed please enter your vote also. The motion passed. The changes are approved.

h. Long-Range Planning and Information Technology: Melanie Boileau – Update
Boileau stated the committee have had two faculty concerns brought forward regarding the glass door for the offices in the new Ag and Engineering buildings. The committee met right after Thanksgiving with OSU architect, Jenna Phillips. She told us that she was aware of those concerns, and she said that it's currently in the works that vinyl frosting will be put on those doors. I asked her about the time of completion. And she said hopefully sometime in spring 2025. But she said, don't quote me on that. The issue is being addressed. The other thing I wanted to mention is our survey on our needs assessment over AI in the classroom, the survey or the assessment that we wanted to work on. This will be at the top of our to do list for spring 2025. 

i. Research: Wouter Hoff – No Report

j. Retirement & Fringe Benefits: Mark Weiser – No Report

k. Rules and Procedures: Christopher Crick – Update
Crick stated they continue to work with our standing committees. 

l. Student Affairs and Learning Resources: Heather Yates – Update
Yates stated the committee met on November 11th. We filled some positions on the Open Resources and the Financial Aid Appeals Committees. Yates stated the committee is still struggling with student participation. Slevitch stated the student participation issue has been discussed. She believes there are two committees are having difficulties with students assigned to the committee, attending meetings and getting involved. 
Unfinished Business – None 
 
New Business – None
  
Slevitch asked for a motion to adjourn. It was moved and seconded to adjourn. The meeting was adjourned at 3:39 p.m. The next regular meeting of the Faculty Council is Tuesday, January 21, 2025 in room 126 ITLE.


Respectfully submitted, 
Christopher Crick, Secretary 
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Big picture of institutional accreditation

Each institution of higher education must be accredited to receive federal funding for student financial aid.

OSU’s institutional accreditor is the Higher Learning Commission (HLC).

Full review with site visit every ten years: last was in 2015.

Our next visit is in April 2026.

This is a rigorous review that delves deeply into an institution’s practices and whether what it is doing aligns with its mission and strategy.







HLC Criteria

Criterion 1: Mission

Criterion 2: Integrity – Ethical and Responsible Conduct

Criterion 3: Teaching and Learning – Quality, Resources, and Support

Criterion 4: Teaching and Learning – Evaluation and Improvement

Criterion 5: Institutional Effectiveness, Resources and Planning

Criteria 3 and 4 will likely be combined by Spring 2026





Structure of OSU team

Steering committee: provides guidance in the process, thinking about the alignment between OSU’s mission and strategy, identifying activities and practices on campus to highlight and people who can provide information

Criteria subcommittees: focus on identifying and reflecting on OSU processes and activities related to each of the five HLC criteria

Writing and editing teams: use information from the committees to write OSU’s argument to HLC











What has been done so far?

Revisited 2015 argument and process and 2020 document

Created a timeline for the whole process and convened steering committee and criterion subcommittees

Subcommittees filled in outlines of argument with pointers to content and relevant information

Planned for an invitation to the HLC staff liaison to visit campus in late 2025 and a mock site visit with peer reviewers in early 2026







Communication and faculty involvement

If you are interested in learning about the accreditation reaffirmation process, please visit the OSU accreditation (https://academicaffairs.okstate.edu/accreditation/) and HLC (https://www.hlcommission.org/) websites.

If you have questions, comments, or contributions to the OSU effort, please let Ryan or me know.

Continued communication with Faculty Council and also through campus e-mails.

Open forum for faculty during the site visit.











Thanks for listening!

Feel free to get in touch with Ryan or me if we can answer any questions. 



Ryan Chung: ryan.chung@okstate.edu

Chris Francisco: chris.francisco@okstate.edu







image1.png









(A

&Y Faculty Council L Update

Ryan Chung (Accrecitation Lisson Oficer)

Chrs Francsco (serior Vice Provost for
Academic Affais)

December 10, 2024






